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17 November 2019

SH1 Loop Road Safety Improvements — Otaika Valley Road intersection works
Dear resident,

Fulton Hogan are delivering the SH1 Loop Road Safety Improvements on behaif of Waka Kotahi NZ Transport
Agency.

In January 2021 we are planning to undertake improvements to the Loop Road / Otaika Valley Road
intersection. This involves:

e Construction of a concrete speed table on the Loop Road south side of the intersection

» Road widening on Otaika Valley Road

+ Removal of the old concrete bus shelter on Loop Road

+ Installation of foctpaths on Loop Road and Otaika Valley Road (through the intersection area only)
* Improved vehicle and pedestrian access to Te Parawhau property on Otaika Valley Road

* [nstallation of three streetlights

These works are expected to take approximately four weeks from Tuesday 5 January. Traffic on Otaika Valiey
Road and Loop Road will be reduced to a single lane, with stop/go manual traffic control in place and a 30km
temporary speed limit.

The concrete speed table on Loop Road (south) will be built in two halves and will require curing time. Please
getin touch if you have a heavy vehicle/4WD that you will need to pass through in, as the concrete will be
sensitive to extra weight while it sets.

Currently there are no night works programmed for these works. If any are required a minimum of 72 hours
notice will be provided.

If you have any questions, concerns, or to provide your contact details to stay in touch, please contact;
0800 577 623

We look forward to.hearing from you soon and thank you in advance for your understanding and cooperation.
Kind regards
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Melanie Norris

Stakeholder Manager

0800 577 623/ 027 236 3078
melanie.no_rris@fultonhoqan.com




